ST. PETER THE APOSTLE CHURCH

PASTORAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING......MARCH 14, 2022

ATTENDEES:

Kathy Greene, Chairperson

Elaine Brehm, Secretary

Jennifer Langley

Joanne Boyko

Consuelo Gomez

Father Michael Imperial

Father Mike opened the meeting with a prayer.

Approval of Minutes of Feb. 2, 2022Joanne Boyko made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Jennifer Langley seconded the motion.

HISPANIC MINISTRY REPORT: Father Mike

There was a very successful Retreat of Unmarried People held at St. Charles in Cape Charles with attendees from the entire Eastern Shore.

There will be a mass celebrating the 25^{th} anniversary of the Charismatic Ministry held at Mary N. Smith School .

Additional items:

A mass is scheduled for the Vietnamese this coming Sunday.

The Filipino congregation will host the Lenten Soup Supper this coming Friday with Stations of the Cross following.

There will be a symposium on Mental Health Issues (Interiority and Peace) given by 2 resource speakers, one a professor from Old Dominion University, on March 27 at 1:30 P.M. There will be an English and a Spanish track. It is hoped this information will be useful in preventing suicides, especially in the vulnerable youth.

After Easter Father will be leading a pastoral group of volunteers setting up a program for addressing the needs of the elderly with a support network.

UPDATE ON SYNOD:

The team will now collate and write a report from the information that has been collected from the parishioners. Hopefully, it will be finished on this Wednesday. The results will be sent to parishioners and the diocese and new community programs will be instituted using the suggestions gleaned.

State Farm Insurance Company generously donated 25 laptop computers to St. Peter the Apostle Church. Programs will be developed using them.

OTHER ITEMS OF IMPORTANCE:

Henry Glowiak is hoping to donate a statue of the "Risen Christ" and a visitor donated a large portrait of "The Divine Mercy".

The Knights of Columbus will incorporate the St. Patrick 's Day supper into their scheduled monthly potluck supper since the dates coincide on March 17th.

Father Mike closed the meeting with a prayer.

Next Meeting ScheduledApril 4, 2022 Rescheduled to May 2,2022@6:30 P.M.